
BEFORE THE 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 

                                                                          

      ) 

Premium Energy Holdings, LLC  ) 

      ) Project No. P-15056-000  

Ashokan Pumped Storage Project  )   

                                                                        )   

     

 

NOTICE OF INTERVENTION 

 

 Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. §385.214 (A)(2), the U.S. Department of the Interior hereby 

provides notice that it is intervening in the above-styled proceedings. The applicant filed 

its application for preliminary permit on November 19, 2020.  On February 11, 2020, the 

Commission issued its Notice of Preliminary Permit Application Accepted for Filing and 

Soliciting Comments, Motions to Intervene, and Competing Applications, setting a 60 

day deadline for interventions and comments.  The Department intervenes on behalf of its 

component Bureau, the United States Fish and Wildlife Service.  The following are the 

names and addresses of the representatives of the Department who should be added to the 

service list for this proceeding: 

 

Andrew Tittler,  

Office of the Solicitor, Northeast Region,  

U.S. Department of the Interior,  

15 State St., 8th Floor 

Boston MA 02109-3502 

DOISOLNE-FERC@sol.doi.gov 

 

Tim Sullivan 

New York Field Office 

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 

3817 Luker Rd. 

Cortland, NY 13045 

Tim_r_sullivan@fws.gov 

 

New York Field Office 

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 

3817 Luker Rd. 



Cortland, NY 13045 

fw5es_nyfo@fws.gov 

 

   

 

    Respectfully submitted, 

 

    

 

 

     

 

 

        

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

 I hereby certify that I have caused the foregoing document to be served via the 

Commission’s electronic service system upon each person designated on the official 

service list compiled by the Secretary in this proceeding this 12th day of April, 2021, to 

be followed by service by U.S. Mail on those not on the Commission’s electronic service 

list. 
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